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CKI SAVE THE DATES
Nov 4 — Men’s Club Dinner
Nov 17 — Corned Beef Week
Nov 21 — CKI Book Club @ Gail Borden
Nov 24 — Interfaith Service

From the Rabbi’s

v Every year | hear the same
o B thing. Why do we read the

section of the Yom Kippur service called
Avodah? Every year | struggle to answer it.
Every year | tweak it, just slightly. The
Avodah section, it lasts only about 5 minutes,
tells the story of the High Priest who would
go into the Holy of Holies and make
atonement. First on behalf of himself. Then
his family, and then the whole congregation
of Israel. There was much fear and trembling.
Would he come out alive?

It seems outdated. It is. But what lessons can
we learn from it?

The high priest was a leader, a shlaliach
tzibbur, a messenger of the people. “But we

don’t need an intermediary between
ourselves as individuals and G-d,” you tell
me. You are right.

Yet the High Priest, when he entered the
Holy of Holies, had all the weight on his
shoulders and all the humility in the world.
And that | think is the lesson. His role is
about humility. About saying he made a
mistake. About saying he’s sorry. Then
saying it on behalf of his family and then on
behalf of the whole people. Only then could
he utter the divine name. Only then were he
and the people ready. It is an important
quality for a leader. One of humility.

Recently at a Chicago Board of Rabbis
meeting, Rabbi Reni Dickman, the new

continued on page 2

President’s Message

- L’Shana Tova! Happy New
Year! Paul and | wish you
and your families a Happy, Heathy and
Joyous New Year!

It always feels somewhat awkward wishing
people a happy new year when it is fall. But
fall represents the beginning of so many
things after summertime and vacation time.
Our children return to school and all kinds of
activities restart after the summer break.

Here at CKl a new year means preparations
for the holidays: Rosh Hashanah, Kol Nidre,
Yom Kippur, Sukkot, and Simchas Torah as
well as the restart of Friday night services,
including two musical services a month. It
means Hebrew school and Sunday school
resumes. This year Hebrew school has a
new look with individualized coaching for

our students. It also means getting our building
ready.

Nothing happens in a vacuum. Rabbi Margaret,
the CKI board, Stew and the choir, Dan and the
ritual committee, Heather and the teachers,
Theresa in the kitchen, Brock our house
manager, Peg our office manager and HaKol
editor, Bryan in the Kitchen, Ljuban our
custodian, all of our volunteers, known or
anonymous, and each of our members. As we
meet to honor the holidays, let us each take the
opportunity to welcome each other and
introduce ourselves to those we might not know.
We are stronger as a community than we are
alone.

Enjoy the holidays and please participate in
activities throughout the year. If there’s
something we’re missing, please let me know.

— Risa Cohen

RABBI MARGARET FRISCH KLEIN
rabbi@ckielgin.org
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cki.educator@gmail.com
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